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WINTER NEWSLETTER  

JUNE - AUGUST 2021 

Dear participants, supporters and friends of KCAC, 

Again, we ɢnd that we are in lockdown once more. The 
Delta strain has gone rampant and the State government 
has called for a total lockdown. 

We may have had to close our doors at the Community 
Centre and in all our other activity locations to comply 
with the State Health orders however we did not close 
our caring and our continued support reaching out to 
many of you who needed our help during these                     
unprecedented times. 

Our ofɢces were still manned by a small team of staff to 
ensure that you can still communicate personally with 
someone in an emergency. 

 Other teams were strategized to work remotely still           
accessible to your needs if you needed someone to speak 
to. 

We received many calls from some of our existing            
members of KCAC and from the general community     
looking for essential assistance as the lockdown                     
restricted the movement of many who are seniors and 
who were not able to access shops for food and or                      
essential items. 

The added inconvenience for many seniors was the                
closure of Key banking institutions in Kingsgrove and in 
the surrounding suburbs which made it all the more                  
difɢcult for those that are not familiar with technology 
or internet banking to access their money to purchase 
food etc. 

Staff of KCAC embarked to provide daily phone calls to 
known members and to those that made contact with us 
and or were referred to us by other agencies and or from 
local politicians. 

 From the daily contact with our members and general 
community we were able to identify the needs requested 

I S S U E  3 8      

 

+#!# 6)3)/. 

Ȱ! ÓÕÓÔÁÉÎÁÂÌÅ ÓÏÃÉÅÔÙ 
ÔÈÁÔ ÉÓ  ×ÅÌÃÏÍÉÎÇȟ 
ÈÁÒÍÏÎÉÏÕÓ Ǫ                          

ÉÎÃÌÕÓÉÖÅ ÁÎÄ ×ÈÅÒÅ 
ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÁÒÅ ÈÅÁÌÔÈÙ Ǫ 
ÆÅÅÌ ÈÁÐÐÙ Ǫ ÓÁÆÅȱ 

+).'3'2/6%                       
#/--5.49  !)$ #%.42% 
!#+./7,%$'%3 4(%                     
3500/24 /& '%/2'%3   
2)6%2 #/5.#), &/2 4(% 
6%.5% !4 ΥΡ -/2'!. 34 

+).'3'2/6%Ȣ 

K I N G S G R O V E  C O M M U N I T Y  A I D                      

C E N T R E  I N C .   

3 0  M O R G A N  S T  K I N G S G RO V E  

P H : 9 1 5 0 7 8 2 3 

W W W . K C A C . O R G . A U 

A MESSAGE FROM THE CEO 

Continued page 2...  



 

A U T U M N  N E W S L E T T E R  M A R C H  -  M A Y  2 0 2 1  

P A G E  2  

and therefore set about supporting people with essential food 
and other necessities as far as our resources could stretch. 

We contacted services NSW on a regular basis seeking assistance 
with food vouchers as well for those that needed the assistance. 

As we learnt of the extended lockdown staff and I would        
continue to strategies to work technology to our favour and link 
with our members trough virtual means. 

 We mastered ZOOM, Weblink, Google Meet and Microsoft teams.  

We learnt to be so creative delivering activities virtually and to 
keep our connection with our participant groups and with the 
community services sector.  

It was an opportune time for myself to continuously represent 
the centre and our community at sector brieɢng meetings and 
those one-off meetings called by the varying government                  
departments, at all times representing and advocating for the 
interest of our communityȴs needs. 

We connected with our family groups, mothersȴ groups, our                 
seniors, our disability groups and our multicultural groups.   

After lockdown we aim to embark on a project accessing our 
seniors and other vulnerable members of our community to learn 
to communicate with us via this technology. 

I wish to thank the resilient staff of KCAC for their support and 
dedication and to the Board for their guidance and support              
during a difɢcult time. 

We look forward with much optimism for the future of our                        
organisation and for the community sector as a whole. 

We learnt that locally based community organisations are the 
backbone of communities and those that governments can rely 
on when in a crisis. 

 I will end this with message to all our readers. 

ȶPlease support your local community centres and advocate for 
their existence to your local politicians on a regular basis. 

 

OAM, CEO of KCAC 
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DISABILITY GROUP - BOLLYWOOD DAY 
On Wednesday 2nd June 2021, our Disa-

bility Recreational Group enjoyed a         

Bollywood style, theme day. Beautiful Saris 

were donated to the centre for the group 

to dress up for the occasion. There was 

Bollywood music, Indian dancing, loads of 

laughter and some delicious butter     

chicken and naan bread for lunch. Send-

ing a big thank you to Gurmeed Nelson 

and the Chand family for donating the 

beautiful Saris and jewellery.  
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KCAC held a community engagement event on Wednesday 9th June 2021, where we brought 

together families with young children and people with disabilities for an educational                            

presentation with Walkabout Reptiles. The purpose of this event was fostering mutual respect for 

wildlife, the environment and each other while also celebrating the end of our successful MUSTER 

Program which comes to a close on 30 June 2021. The participants found the presentation                          

educational and entertaining and they loved meeting all these interesting creatures. Thank you 

to Steve from Walkabout Reptiles for such a great day.  

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT EVENT - WALKABOUT REPTILES  

DISABILITY GROUP - MOVIE & POPCORN DAY  

Wednesday 23rd June was movie and          

popcorn day at the centre for the disability 

recreational group. We had an Italian 

theme going for the day with the animat-

ed movie, ôLucaõ on show and the                                       

participants enjoyed some delicious pesto 

pasta and garlic bread for lunch. Was the        

perfect  activity on this cold winters day.  
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What a fantastic time we had over zoom on 

Wednesday 25th August with the KCAC NDIS 

Participants, carers and staff. This day was dress 

up day where the theme was ôuse your             

imaginationõ This made our weekly zoom catch 

up very entertaining. During the catch up we 

played some games together such as, guess 

the movie and charades. Our next dress up will 

be in September and the theme will be 1920s 

Great Gatsby.  

During the covid lockdown we have made sure to keep in contact with the participants each 

week. Zoom has been a great way of staying connected but we are really looking forward to 

getting back into the centre for face to face activities.  

If you would like to join our recreational activities group, please send an email to                                            

disabilityservices@kcac.org.au  

PARTICIPANT ZOOM CATCHUPS - DRESS UP DAY 

HAMPERS FOR OUR DISABILITY PARTICIPANTS 
KCAC mailed some activity packs to the 

disability recreational group participants 

to keep them occupied during lockdown. 

The pack contained a colouring book, 

crayons and pencils as well as some   

yummy treats. The packs were very       

appreciated by the group who love their 

colouring. We hope this keeps you all 

busy for a while until we can see you all 

face to face again in the future.  

To the team at Kingsgrove Community Centre, my name is Noeleen Lechner and my mother, Juliette 

Khoury is a regular client of the centre. She is part of the Wednesday Lebanese seniors group. I wanted to 

write this letter to you to praise and thank you for your continued amazing support of my mother during 

these very difficult times.  

Covid lockdowns has caused so much anxiety for not only the seniors at your centre but for their families 

who are unable to see them due to LGA movement restrictions.  Our family has been so concerned about 

our mothers mental health as we are in LGAs that do not afford us the freedom to see her in person and 

we rely purely on phone calls for contact.  

The care and love your team has shown my mother during this long lockdown, in particular Faten,         

Gurmeed and of course Anne has ensured my mothers spirits have been kept high and has given my    

siblings and I comfort that her mental and physical well being is a priority for you.  The weekly phone calls 

in the past 3 months and the absolute surprise and delight she received when the driver delivered the 

very generous gift of 2 x large bags full of essential groceries has shown us that your centre and team are 

willing to go above and beyond to support the local community and the elderly citizens within it.  

At a time when there is so much negativity, your team have brought positivity and hope and on behalf of 

my siblings and I (and of course our mother who looks forward to her weekly calls and will hopefully soon 

be able to resume to her weekly outings), we thank you for your kindness, love and support.  

You truly are a team of superstars!  

Noeleen Lechner  

TOUCHING LETTER WRITTEN ON OUR FACEBOOK PAGE 
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KCAC Aged Care staff delivered some food hampers to our senior consumers during August in lockdown. The seniors 

were very grateful. We received many messages of thanks, here are some below:  

Mr Natoli: òThank you so much for the My Care package. Your thoughtfulness for me is a gift of treasure that someone 

is thinking of me and I really appreciate all the phone calls and support from the staff (Ms Nelson), during lockdown 

checking on my wellbeing. My heart is touched by the humble kindness from KCAC staff.ó 

Mrs Briscas: òThank you for the bags they are beautiful. You are very kind. Thank you so muchó. 

Mrs Holman: òThank you for the beautiful bags. What a wonderful surprise. Just what I needed. Thank you so muchó. 

Mrs Dangers: òThank you for my bags, I have already eaten the chocolate! Thank you so very much for thinking of me.  

very appreciativeó. 

Mrs McDermott: òI am so grateful and very appreciative of the package and all the phone calls and support I am       

receiving during the COVID lockdown in the past three months. This is the best thing that has happened to me during 

this lockdown from anyone. I am so grateful that the staff have linked my calls together with my friends from the social 

support group.ó 

Mrs Petrakis: òHi Gurmeed, I would like to thank you for your very much for your kindness and for the beautiful stuff. 

Thank you again. Thank you very much.ó 

Mrs Harris: òThank you so much for the beautiful gift. That was so wonderful. A lot of people donõt know about you and 

if they did they would all want to be with you. You are so wonderful. I tell everyone about you. In case you donõt get a 

note, I want you to thank you for everything you do. Thanks Gurmeed. Love youó  

Mrs Goodson: òI really appreciate all the stuff and I am going to try the Up and Go and see how it will help her with my  

appetite. Thank the staff so much for bringing the bags and appreciate everything that everyone does. Thank you 

Gurmeed for calling and checking on me and giving me advice.  

Mrs Geha: òThank the staff and the Management for sending her the care package. Thank all the staff for supporting 

her during this COVID and I will try doing some of the puzzles and colouring in to keep myself busy.ó 

Mrs Holeman: òNow I want to thank everyone, Gurmeed, everyone from the Centre you are absolutely marvelous, it 

felt like Christmas, it was lovely. Thank you all so very very much. I love you all. It was absolutely lovely. I thought I wo uld  

get a chocolate and it was fabulous and that book is absolutely marvelous.ó  

COVID LOCKDOWN ASSISTANCE FOR OUR SENIORS 
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